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INFORMATION RELEASE

Two in Custody After Search Warrant/Vehicle Pursuit May 11, 2010
Solano County Sheriff’s Office

After a two-month investigation, the Solano County Sheriff’s Cal-MMET (California Multi-
Jurisdictional Methamphetamine Enforcement Team) and Sol-NET (Solano Narcotics Enforcement
Team) executed a search warrant in the 2300 block of Fairfield Avenue, in the city of Fairfield.

There was nobody at the residence when the search warrant was served. Detectives found over a half
ounce of methamphetamine packaged for sale, packaging material, a digital scale, a loaded 44
magnum revolver, and a stolen motorcycle. Detectives estimate the street value of the
methamphetamine to be $700.

As detectives were getting ready to leave the residence, the suspects, 26-year-old Eric Hunter of
Fairfield and 18-year-old Jasmine Wilson of Suisun City, arrived in a Jeep Cherokee that detectives
knew the suspect was driving. When the suspects parked the Jeep in the apartment complex parking
lot, detectives approached them with the intention of detaining them. The detectives were noticed by
the suspects, at which time Hunter pulled out of the parking stall and fled at a high rate of speed.

Solano County Sheriff’s Deputies initiated a pursuit and gave chase to the suspects. The pursuit led
deputies through the cities of Fairfield and Vacaville.Officers from Fairfield P.D, Vacaville P.D, and
the California Highway Patrol assisted deputies in the pursuit. The suspects crashed into a fence on
I-80, just east of the North Texas Street off-ramp. Both Hunter and Wilson fled from the vehicle, but
were taken into custody after a short foot chase. Hunter was booked on charges including possession
of methamphetamine for sale, being armed during the commission of a felony, possession of a stolen
motorcycle, and felony evading for his attempt to flee from law enforcement.Wilson wasbooked for
attempting to delay/obstruct deputies performing their duties.

Anyone with information leading to illegal narcotics activity can call the Sheriff’s Office Cal-MMET
tip line at (707) 784-1351. Their call will remain anonymous.
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